Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 31st January, 2005


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
One Stop Shop,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

31st January, 2005

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Doris Fernandez - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Vincent Devine, David Lewis, Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller, Bernard Pennington, Alice Smyth and Stan Witkowski
Shaun Murray - Greater Manchester County Fire Service - Target Fire

Joan Schofield 
} Kenyon Residents’ Association

Cath Hamilton
}

Jenny Clamp

} Mostar

Frances Balshaw
}

Irene Turton

}

Barbara Sherwin
}

Stephen Farrow - Walkden Central Residents’ Association

Aled Owen - Walkden High School

Josie Browne - Community Representative

B. Chasm

} Armitage Residents’ Association

Tommy Cavanagh
}

Mavis Bonney 
} St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall

Sylvia Phillips
}

Inspector Andy Sutcliffe - Greater Manchester Police

Eileen Hartigan - Salford Community Network

Carole Cain - WDCT

Jacqui Paul
} Age Concern

Rachel Slack
}

Valerie Burgoyne - Peel Community Sport Development

Derek Osbaldestin 
} Salford Magistrates’ Court

Pauline Holt

}

S. Buckley

) Local Resident

B.O. Evans

}

B. Lees

}

Nicholle Harrison 
}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Anne Williams - Strategic Director of Community, Health and 







Social Care - Area Co-ordinator




Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager




Chris Tucker - Community Development Officer




Eileen Buchan 
} Salford Youth Service




Steve Dyson

}




Helen McColl - Housing Strategy Division




Nikki Park - Customer and Support Services Directorate


69.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Frank McNulty, Cath Weatherby, Chris Harris, Adrian Dunning and Ailsa Cranna.

70.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meetings of the Community Committee held on 29th November and 6th December, 2004, be approved as correct records.

71.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 53(a) - Youth - Graffiti on the Wheeled Sports Ramp 



Facility at Parr Fold Park

Aled Owen indicated that whilst he supported the removal of the offensive graffiti, he had not suggested that the structure be redecorated.


The Area Co-ordinator reported that discussions had been held with the Strategic Director of Environment with regard to the removal of the offensive graffiti.  


Eileen Buchan reported that a project involving young people would be established as part of the proposals to improve Parr Fold Park.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 53(b) - Open Cast Coal Mining

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that a special meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee would be held on 7th March, 2005, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m. and that consideration be given to the publicity arrangements for that meeting.


(c)
Minute 56 - Policing Priority Area - Update - Mount Skip Shops

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that an officer would be requested to attend the next meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group, to be held on 24th February, 2005, to provide an update on the current situation with regard to the improvement works proposed at Mount Skip Shops and that the information provided at that meeting be reported at the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 4th April, 2005.


(d)
Minute 56 - Policing Priority Area - Update - Demolition of Kenyon Way Flats

RESOLVED:
THAT the concerns raised with regard to the lack of information in relation to the demolition of the flats on Kenyon Way be investigated.


(e)
Minute 56 - Policing Priority Area - Update - Neighbourhood Policing

Cath Hamilton reported that concerns had been expressed with regard to the future use of the community wardens.  Inspector Andy Sutcliffe reported that the posts of Community Wardens would be phased out over the next 12 months, as funding had now ceased, however, they would be replaced by Police Community Support Officers who would carry out similar duties in the area.


Reference was made to (a) a request that Police Community Support Officers attend Residents’ Association meetings and (b) the increase in the police presence and the positive impact it had on the area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the concerns with regard to the loss of the Community Wardens and the need for the Police Community Support Officers to attend Residents’ Association meetings be addressed.

72.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 24th January, 2005, be noted.

73.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

(i)
Salford Youth Service

Eileen Buchan provided an update on the work undertaken by the Salford Youth Service, with specific reference to:-

· Bridgewater and Greenheys Youth Centres - Open two evenings per week

· Pupil Referral Unit

· After School Clubs for Asylum Seekers/Refugees

· Walkden Congregational Church - Open two evenings per week

· Partnership with Sports Development with regard to the organisation of a range of activities

· New Project - funding application approved from the Drug and Alcohol Action Team to employ detached workers on a Friday/Saturday evening to work with young people congregating in the tunnel under the East Lancashire Road, Walkden.


Eileen Buchan reported that with regard to the project involving the young people congregating in the tunnel under the East Lancashire Road, Walkden, funding had been approved until the end of March and additional sources of financial support would be investigated once evidence had been obtained with regard to the extent of what was needed to assist with the project.  Reference was made to the work carried out by the Youth Service, the positive impact it had on the area and the need for this project to be supported.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted and that the new project with regard the employment of detached workers to work with young people congregating in the tunnel under the East Lancashire Road, Walkden, be supported.


(ii)
Crime Workshop for Youths 

Eileen Hartigan reported on a recent crime workshop for youths which had been extremely successful, although, there was no representation from the Little Hulton area, however, this may have been due to a lack of consultation, which would be rectified in the near future.


Reference was made to the need to consider the venues for such events, as local residents may have transport difficulties, and Eileen Hartigan indicated that transport was available if requested.


Josie Browne reported that she represented the community on the Local Strategic Partnership and indicated that transport facilities were available for future events.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
General

(i)
VE Day

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) a VE Day Celebration event would be held at Buile Hill Park, 8th May, 2005, and (b) at a recent meeting of the Senior Moments Task Group, it had been agreed that an event be held locally and any suggestions/ideas to celebrate VE Day were welcomed.


Chris Tucker indicated that whilst a celebratory event was to be held on 8th May, 2005, at Buile Hill Park, activities could be arranged up to July, 2005, and any ideas needed to be submitted before the next meeting of the Senior Moments Task Group to be held on 9th February, 2005.


Tommy Cavanagh indicated that it may be beneficial to consult headteachers with regard to organising a celebratory event with the local school children and Angie Taylor reported that consultation had taken place to establish inter-generation projects.


Eileen Hartigan indicated that anyone interested in becoming involved in the Senior Moments Task Group were welcome to attend the next meeting.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT any suggestions/ideas with regard to a local celebratory event for VE Day be forwarded to Angie Taylor/Chris Tucker by 9th February, 2005.


(ii)
Transport

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the crime figures with regard to incidents on buses in October/November/December, 2004, had reduced significantly compared with the statistics during the previous year and Little Hulton/Walkden was now not listed as a ‘transport hotspot area’.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(iii)
Salford Housing Partnership

Helen McColl reported on the Salford Housing Partnership which had been established to bring together key agencies in the City, to work in partnership to improve housing and services in the area and indicated that two residents from the City would be requested to become members of the Partnership and if anyone was interested, further information was available.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT anyone interested in becoming a member of the Salford Housing Partnership should contact Helen McColl using any of the following details:-

· Telephone - 0161 922 8776

· E-mail - helen.mccoll@salford.gov.uk
· Mail - Helen McColl, Housing Strategy Officer, Housing and Planning, Crompton House, 100 Chorley Road, Swinton, Salford, M27 6ES


(iv)
Age Concern - Post Office Closures

Rachel Slack reported that following the proposals to close the post offices, information was being obtained with regard to hardship cases which had been experienced as a result of this decision and any information of this nature would be welcomed.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT any information with regard to hardship cases following the closures of the post offices, be forwarded to Rachel Slack using any of the following details:-

· Telephone - 0161 788 7300

· E-mail - metropolitan-salford@ageconcern.org.uk.

· Mail - Rachel Slack, 47-51 Regent Street, Eccles, Salford, M30 0PB  


(v)
Overnight Parking

Sylvia Phillips requested information with regard to the maximum weight of vehicles allowed within overnight parking areas.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager contact Sylvia Phillips with regard to the maximum weight of the vehicles allowed at the earliest opportunity.

74.
LANDLORD ACCREDITATION SCHEME

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.

75.
RECRUITMENT OF MAGISTRATES

Derek Osbaldestin reported (a) that there was a need to recruit local people to become Magistrates, (b) on the qualities required and potential duties for anyone considering the position, (c) that all areas within Salford needed to be represented in particularly, the need to recruit people from Little Hulton/Walkden and (d) on the training available.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT anyone interested in becoming a Magistrate should contact Andrew Ball, Deputy Secretary to the Advisory Committee, Salford Magistrates Court, Bexley Square, Salford, M3 6DJ, telephone number 0161 834 9457 extension 1333.

76.
GREATER MANCHESTER COUNTY FIRE SERVICE - TARGET FIRE

Shaun Murray reported (a) on the initiative entitled Target Fire, which involved officers from the Fire Service visiting residents in the community to provide advice to increase  safety in the home and (b) that the project had been ongoing for twelve months and had received positive feedback.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT anyone requesting a visit or further information on the initiative should contact Shaun Murray on telephone number 07971 964483.

77.
PARR FOLD PARK

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to a report produced by Chad Jones of the Environment Directorate and reported that a bid had been submitted for capital funding for improvements to Parr Fold Park.


Reference was made to (a) the rebuilding of the pavilion as this was not dependent on this project and (b) vandalism and whether there were any proposals to police the area.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (i) it had been indicated that the bid may be successful and the results were expected in February, 2005, (ii) there was a need to consult with local community groups/residents with regard to the proposals and (iii) attempts were being made to establish a Friends of Parks Group for the area as security was considered as a priority.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

78.
PLANNED SPEND OF MONIES FOR 2005/06

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report containing details of the devolved budget for 2005/06 and the projects which had been identified as priorities for funding.


Chris Tucker reported that there were a series of training events for Members of Budget Groups and the next session was to be held on 17th February, 2005.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the projects identified as priorities for funding be approved.

79.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 12TH JANUARY, 2005

RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group made at its meeting held on 12th January, 2005, be endorsed.

80.
BUDGET STATEMENT

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted the financial budget statement (a) as at 25th January, 2005, in respect of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee Devolved Budget for 2004/05 and (b) in respect of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Use of Schools Budget for 2004/05.


Reference was made to (a) the application submitted by Dukes Gate Community Bingo and (b) the need for information to be available with regard to the variety of funding available.


The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (i) Dukes Gate Community Bingo were a group of elderly people and the application submitted for funding was for the provision of chairs and tables and (ii) a ‘funder finder package’ was available at the One Stop Shop which provided details of the sources of funding available.


RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position statements and the information provided be noted.

81.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS 

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements:-

· Parr Fold Park

· Funding priorities

· Greater Manchester County Fire Service - Target Fire

· Recruitment of Magistrates

82.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 4TH APRIL, 2005

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 4th April, 2005:-

· LIFT Centre, Walkden

· Police Initiative

· Refurbishment of Worsley Pool

83.
LOCAL EDUCATION AUTHORITY - BID FOR REBUILDING THE 


REMAINING HIGH SCHOOLS IN SALFORD

Aled Owen reported that the Local Education Authority had been successful in its bid for the rebuilding of the remaining high schools in Salford and suggested that there was a need to include this in the Community Action Plan to enable opportunities to be identified for the provision of facilities in the area to benefit the community.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the rebuilding of the remaining high schools be included within the Community Action Plan.

84.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 4th April, 2005, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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